Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 5th September 2022 at 7.30pm in The Church Foyer
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, David Greenwood, Steve Burden (Church Warden), David Rogers, John Haughan, Duncan de Gruchy, Jo Davies, Isaac Davies, Sarah Benelli, Louise Woodward

Apologies

Andy Kingston-Smith, Sue Thatcher, Andrea Duncan

In attendance

Josh Powell

1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Church Foyer

A welcome was given to Josh
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting by reflecting on the daily Lecto 365 passage which marked the 25th anniversary of the death of Mother Theresa.  This was followed by prayer thanking God for Mother Theresa’s enduring legacy that has touched the hearts of so many people and for God to guide our discussion

3. Feeding Families

Josh presented the Feeding Families vision, which was also circulated prior to this meeting.   The vision arose from conversations with families who come to Smarties, who are expressing concern about being able to feed their children due to rising prices. 

A Project Team has been put together and have met through the summer.  Although the final details have yet to be confirmed, they have commenced working on gathering information and advice and have put together a plan to feed 80/120 people a cooked meal at Holy Trinity which will be hosted by Church members.  This will commence Nov 22 and run until June 2023 and then be reviewed.  The total funds required for the project would be £2800 but the Team have already received a sum of £1500 towards the project from Spring Harvest.  Additional possible funding is being sought from Charities, donation etc, however there may be a sum of approx. £1300 that they would like Holy Trinity to contribute if insufficient funds cannot be raised
Josh and Team agreed to bring the final proposal and all the details to the next PCC meeting on 7th November.  
It was proposed that the PCC approve the initiative, allow the Team to take this forward and underwrite a sum of £2000 towards the costs

Proposer:  Jo Davies

Seconder:  David Rogers

Vote:  Unanimous
4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 9th May
The PCC Minutes of Monday 9th May 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 4th July 
The SC Minutes of Monday 4th July 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of the extraordinary PCC minutes of 20th June
The PCC Minutes of Monday 20th June 2022 28th were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PPC minutes of 9/5/22
· Steve B gave an update on the Solar Panel project.  Unfortunately, there are some difficulties with the tiles on the roof as they may contain asbestos.  Steve is continuing to look into this and will keep us informed
Thanks was given to Steve for pursuing this project

· Stephen informed that the SWYM intern that was considering commencing at Holy Trinity is now not going to be joining us as he has decided that Holy Trinity is not the right place for him.  It is very unlikely that we will have an intern this year now.
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 4/7/22
· Deanery vacancies.  Another member of the Deanery clergy is leaving post and now this only leaves 2 full-time clergy within the Deanery until vacant posts are filled which could take upto a year.  Stephen informed that he has resigned from his position as Area Dean as he found meeting the expectations of the role with so few clergy unsustainable.
· Stephen informed that a Curate is planned for Holy Trinity next year.  He is a 28 year old gentleman with a young family and has experience in Church ministry, worship and leading young people.  Stephen has been meeting with him and putting together a working agreement for the Bishop to approve, and he will join us after his ordination in June next year.
· The staging has been repaired.  A thank you was given to Steve B for repairing the staging over the summer
Matters arising for the extraordinary PCC meeting of 20/6/22

· None/  Please refer to item 10 for an update
6. Treasurers’ Report
Simon will circulate the latest income and Expenditure for August.  He reports that the figures look very healthy and has no concerns.
Praise God for providing for us and for the upholding of regular giving.
7. Fabric report
Sara informed that Kevin has repaired and repainted the patches on the nave walls and checked for any signs of damp. The outside brickwork shows signs of wear and tear, so a quote has been requested from B Sweets.  Kevin has also repainted the outside of the vestry door and window frame
Sara and Steve B have painted the outside of the shed, replaced the damaged felt on the roof, repainted the white picket fence in the churchyard and repaired the bollard at the front of the church. 
The Lime tree in the churchyard has been pollarded 
SH has repaired his family Headstone (at his expense)  
The church boiler expansion tank in the boiler room has been replaced and Steve took the opportunity to ask the contractor’s advice about the condensation dripping from the hall boiler flue, causing the ceiling rafters some damage.  Corrosion inside the flue is suspected but inspection and repair can only be achieved by dismantling the flue from the top which would need scaffolding and good access. Therefore, the expense of this needs to be considered against the cost of a replacement gas boiler.  The contractor’s advice was to leave as it is for this year, and plan for a replacement at the earliest opportunity.
Sara informed that Kevin is retiring from his position in mid October as Building Facilities Manager and his services will be honoured in an appropriate way as he has served within the Church for many years.  The Church cleaning will be re-considered after his retirement, as this is currently part of his role

Sara informed that the Church cleaning company have increased their rates from £14 per hour to £17.  After discussions, this increase was agreed by the PCC.  The PCC also agreed for an additional 3 hours per week to be added to the contract to clean the Hall, Kitchen and Toilets on an additional day of the week due to the increase use of the building.

It was suggested that the Church Wardens check with Environmental Health if we need to implement any other procedures/ check-lists etc for the increased use of the Hall etc 


     Stephen thanked Sara, Steve and Kevin for their time and investment
8. Staffing Committee

Louise informed that the staffing committee has met with LB and SW and JJ is still happy to continue to meet with HH 
LB and SW are back at work after the summer holidays and both have done a fantastic job over the summer.  HH is on AL this week.
LB is planning new initiatives with a Tuesday club for children (5.30-7pm) in the Hall.
9. Eucharist Ministers
Previously the appointment of the Eucharist Ministers came under the appointment from the Bishop but this has now been delegated to the PCC.  A suggested minimum requirement for those who minister at HC is that they are baptised.  The PCC was asked to consider the youth assisting with the Sharing of the Cup

It was agreed that the following should be appointed –
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The Church Wardens

Stephen agreed to send guidance to all those who administer the Eucharist and update the list
Stephen asked the PCC if we thought that the Sharing of the Cup should be recommenced and, on voting, approx. ½ of the PCC members would be willing to do this.  It was agreed that an additional “station” would be in place where the congregation could choose to Share the Cup if they felt comfortable and Stephen will share this within the weekly Mailchimp.
LW is due to finish her Readers Course and be licensed at Gloucester Cathedral at 3.15 on 24/9/22.  All are welcome to attend.  The PCC is required to approve, uphold and nurture LW and all agreed to do this.
Proposal: That the PCC agree to encourage, uphold and nurture Liz Williams in the exercise of her Reader Ministry and formally approve her Licensing by the Bishop at Gloucester Cathedral.
All in Favour: Unaninmous

10. Feedback from Extraordinary Mission meeting

Feedback was given by Sarah B and Andrea circulated it as a document prior to the meeting. In summary, people are becoming engaged in the outreach initiative and we have the Mop Fair on the 7th and 8th October and the Narnia production, which will facilitate outreach further

A thank you was given to Sarah for sharing the report verbally and to Andrea for circulating the report 
11. Safeguarding.
Duncan circulated two documents at the meeting
1. Safeguarding Action Summary taken from the Safeguarding Dashboard.  This highlighted some urgent outstanding works but he continues to work on this and will bring regular updates for the PCC to the meetings

2. A draft Safer Recruitment Flow chart.  Duncan has yet to share this with staff to obtain their feedback
Duncan has commenced a Code of Conduct, which will be shared with the PCC at a later date.  However, Stephen agreed to share this with staff at their team meeting to obtain their feedback etc

Duncan has commenced a template for 1 x Job description.  Other JDs to be developed and shared.
It was stressed that both Safeguarding training and DBS checks need to be completed in a timely manner, by those that have been requested to complete, especially PPC members who have not yet completed this.  
Stephen also mentioned DBS Sunday on 18th September when Helen and Lucy will be available after the service to undertake document checks with members of the congregation who have been unable to visit the office during the week.
Thanks was given to Duncan for being so diligent in his role as PSO.
12. Eco Church and Churchyard proposal
Sara circulated the Churchyard proposal summary prior to the meeting.  Please have a look at this and let Sara have any feedback/comments etc
13. Hall lettings
Sara informed that we only receive an income for Hall lettings for 6hrs per month.  Therefore, it was agreed that we would not increase the Hall letting costs but to reduce the heating thermostat by 1 degree

14. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  No external events booked

15. Correspondence
None
16. The meeting closed at 10.05pm 
The meeting closed with the saying of “The Grace” to one another

The date of the next SC Meeting:  3rd October 2022
The date of the next PCC Meeting:  7th November 2022
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